STEVE SISOLAK GOVERNOR

TERRY REYNOLDS DIRECTOR

RICHARD J. WILLIAMS STATE APPRENTICESHIP DIRECTOR

STATE OF NEVADA



OFFICE OF THE LABOR COMMISSIONER 3300 WEST SAHARA AVENUE, SUITE 225 LAS VEGAS, NV 89102 PHONE 702-486-2650 FAX 702-486-2660

OFFICE OF THE LABOR COMMISSIONER 1818 COLLEGE PARKWAY, SUITE 102 CARSON CITY, NV 89706 PHONE 775-684-1890 FAX 775-687-6409

Department of Business & Industry OFFICE OF THE LABOR COMMISSIONER

NEVADA STATE APPRENTICESHIP COUNCIL

www.labor.nv.gov

To:

Archie Walden, Chairman

Nevada State Apprenticeship Council

From:

Richard J. Williams, State Apprenticeship Director

Date:

July 22, 2022

Subject: Resignation Announcement

I am writing today to announce my voluntary resignation as the Nevada State Apprenticeship Director, effective close of business July 22, 2022. I made this decision a few weeks ago and informed the State that this decision was best for me and my family.

It has been the honor of a lifetime to serve the citizens of our great State of Nevada. I have enjoyed working with you, the State Apprenticeship Council members and all our apprenticeship programs and partners over the past three years.

The work we have done together has changed the lives of thousands of Nevada's families for the better, that is something that is very humbling and should not be taken lightly. I am also proud of all the hard work we have done to preserve and protect the gold standard of workforce development— Registered Apprenticeship. The future is bright!

I wish all of you nothing but the best.

Thank you again for everything!